                                    WEST WRATTING  PARISH COUNCIL

                  Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 11th March
                                                2019 in the Village Hall at 8pm

Those present were:  Chairman Holness, Cllrs Bonfield, Chandler, Lock, Roberts and Dist Cllr Henry Batchelor, County Cllr Harvey, Jacqueline Douglas, four parishioners and the Parish Clerk.

1.  Apologies:  Cllr Nichols. 
2.  Declaration of interest:  None
3. Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 14th January 2019 were signed as correct by the Chairman.
4. Opportunity for public statement:  
a) Colin McCall said he had made contact with Nick Pace, the new d’Abo foreman, who wishes to put out some new way markers around the estate which he welcomed. Most of the paths are in good order but the problem of litter is ongoing and more volunteers are needed especially for the Weston Colville area.  There had been problems with regard to a new Shoot set up by Thurlow Estate, due to lack of communication, which has been resolved.  The two new young volunteers are going a good job helping litter pick-ups.
b) The abandoned car in Mill Road has now been removed.  Anyone seeing fly tipping being carried out should contact Colin McCall.
5. Parish Councillor vacancy by co-option: Barry Glennon-Lynch was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Cllr Roberts to be co-opted as the 7th councillor. A vote was taken and all agreed.  The necessary forms of Registration of Interest and Declaration of Acceptance were signed and Cllr Glennon-Lynch joined the Council.

6. Jacqueline Douglas (part of the Parish Nurse Plus project) spoke about her job as a Community Worker for Weston Colville, West Wickham and West Wratting.  Her role in supporting the Parish Nurse is partly to find out what people want or need in these communities and to access services is a key part.  A directory will be produced to show what is going on.  Age UK and Reach are also associated with this scheme.  A Community Hub meeting will be held each month in the Balsham Village Institute where all those involved in this scheme will be on hand to help and advise.  She has produced a concise timetable of the buses available and is hoping that with small changes made it could be possible for people using service 19 to do their shopping at Sainsburys, Haverhill.  The nearest shops available to the three villages are the Post Office & the Coffee Shop both in Balsham and these provide a good service so need your support. Jacqueline’s Email address is: jacquelinecommunityworker@gmail.com
7. Correspondence:  Confirmation from SCDC of the Precept request.

8. Planning                                                                                                                         PC      SCDC        

	S/3047/18/TC
	J Pilmer
	Yew Tree Cottage
	Pruning 3 ash trees in rear garden
	9/8/18
	
	support
	

	S/4924/18
	C.Harris
	35 Six Mile Bottom Rd
	Erection of a 2-storey side ext.
	28/11/18
	
	
	

	S/0537/19
	Hastoe
	Six Mile devt.
	Modification of plan obligations in Section 106 agreement
	13/2/19
	Info.only
	
	

	S/0691/19/
	Thurlow Estate
	Weston Woods farm
	Replacement of farm bldgs. etc.
	5/3/19
	Info only
	
	


       9.    Finance: 

a) Authorised payments:
       £386.42  J Richards Feb/Mar salary (cheque 1087)
      £  25.81  J Richards postage & travel expenses (1088) cancelled as incorrect amount.
      £145.00  HMRC 4th qtr. PAYE (1089)

      £  48.00  Invoice 2019/03 for Challenge advertising (cheque 1090)
      £  75.00  Mark Grimwood, Pocket Park grass &hedge cutting (cheque 1091)
      £  32.53  J Richards postage & travel expenses for 2018/19 (cheque 1092)
b)  Monies received:  None.

       b)  Monies received:  None
  10.    Maintenance:
      a)  Fox Road barriers: No further news so the Parish Council will continue to put pressure on District & County Cllrs.
   11.  Additional Policies:  The Chairman had reviewed the existing Standing Orders, Equal Opportunities and Safeguarding Policies but suggested that as Cllr Nichols was not present these should be discussed at the next meeting.   
   12.  West Wratting Village Hall: 

   a)  Replacement of the folding doors:  The Community Chest funding will require 50% contribution from the Parish Council therefore the Chairman, Mike Rowland, is trying to avoid this and will initially attempt to get a grant from the Wadlow Wind Farm Fund Trust.
   b)  The Parish Council does not have a specific contingency fund for the village hall, although a provisional cost sum was carried forward for some years in the PC budget.  
   c)   It was agreed that, as the Parish Council can reclaim back VAT, any large expenditure on the Village Hall should be arranged through the Parish Council. 

   d)   Publicity for Parish Council:  The photographs of the PC’s assets have been laminated and are stored in the PC’s archive under the stage at the Village Hall.
  13.  Recreation Ground and Pavilion: Cllr. Holness attended the last meeting and confirmed that the Pavilion was well maintained and in good condition.  The next meeting on 13th March will discuss gating the grounds.  They also wish to apply for creating boreholes as their watering costs are excessive.

  14.   Traffic Issues and Speed Restriction Equipment:
    a)  Issue of access to High Street from Spicers Close:  Cllr Holness met with the residents of Spicers Close who wish to put up a mirror next to the PC noticeboard due to the poor sightline when exiting Spicers Close into the High St.  On behalf of the residents of Spicers Close, Cllr Chandler has raised this as an online ‘Fault’ with the Highways Dept of Cambs County Council who will contact Cllr Chandler regarding a decision/visit in the next few days.  If the mirror is to be positioned on private property, planning permission from SCDC will need to be applied for.

    b)  Correspondence from Frank Eve of Withersfield Parish Council: Cllr. Bonfield has spoken to him about the SID equipment, costs and usefulness.

    c)  Correspondence regarding a footpath along Six Mile Bottom Road:  This certainly needs looking into as it would be good to have a path all the way to Pocket Park.  Local Highways Improvement bid would be one way and Cllr. Batchelor suggested applying to the Greater Cambridge Partnerships who are keen to promote and fund cycle-ways.

  15.   Play Area:  Ben Willcocks told Council that he, Cllr Chandler, Cllr Glennon-Lynch and Alex Brown had discussed the options to:
1) Keep the play area as it is but with tidying up and fixing the items which need repair (the Chairman told him that John Horsfield had already been given the RoSPA report and asked to repair what was noted in the report), and jet wash the surfaces.

2)  A major design to supply a completely new play area, possibly incorporating some of the newer existing equipment.  Two schemes are in discussion and another one in the pipeline and two quotes have been received.  Once decisions are made about the schemes and their cost, which will be in the region of £60-80,000, fund raising will go ahead.  The monthly Saturday Café could be used to display the schemes to raise awareness and get some input from the village as to what they would like. The team will arrange for an article to be submitted for inclusion in the April Challenge, advertising the April Saturday Café display.  The project would be run by the Parish Council in order to claim back VAT.  
The Chairman thanked the Playground Group team for putting this scheme together.
 16.  Report of meetings:  Cllr. Nichols had attended the Combined Parishes Meeting and sent in her report.  
 17.  Report by County Cllr Harvey:  Available on website.
   a) The budget and increase in council tax has been decided.
   b) The Greater Cambridge Partnership are holding another consultation on public transport.

        Report by District Cllr Batchelor:  Available on website

a) Local Plan will be up for review shortly.

b) Electric charging points for cars:  The Chairman commented that he felt there was no suitable location in the village.
c) Charging for computer use in public libraries has been dropped and so is now free of charge to use.
  18.  Any Other Business:  

    a)  Dates for 2019/20 Parish Council meetings are as follows:  

         Monday 13th May, 8th July, 9th September, 11th November, 13th January and 9th March 2020. 
    b) CAPALC subscription – do we carry on paying it?  Decision deferred to next meeting.
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 13th May 2019 at 8.00pm after the Parish Meeting has been held at 7.30pm.   All are welcome to attend.





  




Chairman……………………………………….
